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Paul warned us in Timothy, “…that in the 
last days, perilous times shall come.”  Over 
the past year there is no doubt that we 
have seen and heard things that make these 
words quite vivid.  But, when I walked into 
church the Wednesday night before I left on 
my trip to Bogota, Colombia, my heart was 
startled with a twinge of fear.  The first 
person I greeted asked, “So, I suppose 
you’ve heard what’s been going on in 
Colombia, right?”  Uh, no.  Then, Bro. 
Gerry, who reads the missionary prayer 
letters each week, publicly mentions the 
rioting taking place in Bogota and other 
Colombian cities, and asks publicly, “You 
still going to Colombia next week, Victor?”  
I q u i c k l y g o t m y s e l f i n f o r m e d , 
communicated with the missionary, and 
then discussed the situation with Robin.   
She was concerned, but if I was OK with 
going, she was OK. 

I did go.  God blessed. I had safe travels 
there and back.  Colombia is still pushing 
social distancing and mask wearing.  People 
have had enough of the shut downs, so we 
did not have to deal with that.  Only one 
time did we see rioters, but they did not 
affect us.  It was a privilege to be able to 
teach the Scriptures (Old Testament Survey) 
in Spanish to hungry and aspiring young 
people.  It was a blessing to meet and talk 
with young people who have a vision of 
being used of God.  One young man, Daniel, 
has a burden to reach the military.  One 
young lady has a great desire to have a 
ministry reaching and developing single 
women and mothers.  While there I spoke in  

two different churches: one with Pastor 
Julian and the other with Pastor Omar.  On 
my trip back, God put me in the same row 
with a commercial pilot who flies for the 
United Nations, and I was able to witness to 
him. 

As we move into June, pray that God will 
“revive thy work in the midst of the 
years.”  We have a Fires conference being 
conducted this week in Ontario, CA, and we 
are working to have our first ever Fires 
conference at the First Baptist Church of 
Hammond, the third week of this month.  
This conference will be in Spanish, and we 
are praying for thousands of hispanics to be 
in attendance for this special event.  Please  
pray for safe travels and for God to work 
amazingly in hearts.  This last month we 
had confirmed to us that there will be an 
in-person conference in Mexico City in 
August.  Usually this conference in August is 
the highest attended conference of the 
year. 

In family news, praise 
t h e L o r d f o r H i s 
blessings!  Our oldest 
daughter Charity and 
her husband, Jamel, 
just adopted their 
fourth child, named 
J o s h u a .  T h e y 
adopted him as a 
newborn, and he is 
our sixth grandchild. 

Gratefully yours, 

Victor & Robin Rouse
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Julio & his wife Rosita, deans of 
students, with son Julian
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